BOWLS  NORTH  (INC)

Minutes Board Meeting 12th July 2010 

Kings Meadows Bowls Club

President Tony opened the Board Meeting at 6.31pm .
After attending a Governance Workshop with Michael Johnson from the Australian Sports Commission Canberrra & a meeting with the Bowls Australia CEO Neil Dalrymple, President Tony commended the board for their efforts and stated “to hold heads high & be proud of the work we’re doing”

Present:  

Tony Benneworth, Gaylene McNab, Margaret Turner, 
Rob Panton, Lyn Mitchell, Brenda Jones, Ray Boutcher, Max Minns, John Webb

Apologies: 
Veronica Fellows, Isabel McLelland
Confirmation of minutes circulated be accepted

Business arising from previous minutes 
Bowls North Logo – a discussion held – new design required
Webmaster – 3 applicants – after a general discussion - Pat Bennett appointed  

Discipline Policy – to be carried over
Publicity Officer – Rob Shaw (Examiner to make the appointments) Lyn Mitchell appointed as the Women’s Section Officer 

Bowls Disc for Northern squads- have been ordered

Trophies –badges in place of medallions - this has been approved by the Finance Committee
Phone update – done 

Computer update

Junior Development – money allocated in the budget 

Correspondence - list of inward & outward circulated
Gillian Young – resignation from the BN Board 


 Geoff Strochnetter – Exeter’s Div 5 premiers – has been granted approval to purchase a medallion for their extra player at their own cost, as Bowls North only present medallions to the 16 players of
 the side & 1 reserve to a premiership side.
August Jones – walking frame – referred to Men’s Section & a copy of Bowls Australia’s National Rules for Wheelchair Bowlers-  Tyres & Wheel Regulations to both Women’s & Men’s Section (has been forwarded to  Sections’ Chairmen) to be circulated to all Clubs.

Clearances as circulated

The Budget for the season 2010-2011
Treasurer Margaret circulated information of her proposed Budget for the coming season.

Brenda Jones asked about Petty Cash for the Statistician as the Women’s Section Statistician only received an Honorarium last season. 
President Tony stated that it was part of the honorarium.
Championship Fees to be $5 the $2 Green Fee has been removed. The removal of the Green Fees was a decision made at the Presidents’ meeting with the BN President by the Club Presidents in attendance. 

Only for the winners will receive prize money for BN Championships.

Treasurer’s Report

Margaret distributed copies and explained the report.

Appointment of a Board Director due to the resignation of Gill Young

Reports:

Men’ Section by Rob Panton:
Delegates, at their next meeting on Tuesday 20th July 2010 are to vote on the changes that were recommended, regarding women playing in men’s pennant div.4 &5.
Rob informed the board that a meeting had been held with the Women’s Match committee and the Conditions of Play for Men to play in Women’s Div 4 will remain different to the Men’s Section.
Women’s Section: No report
Juniors by Rob Panton:

 The forum held on Sunday 11th July 20 members attending – 9 clubs represented.
 Umpires by John Webb: 
New umpires course staring in October.

Younger bowlers would be welcome to participate in course.
John has a list of accredited umpires and asked if possible to obtain their Bowls Aust No. John is to organise numbers with Margaret Turner.

Teaching aids- the umpires’ panel has a projector but no screen. John had two quotes.


Coaches by John Webb:
President Tony informed the Board that at the Junior forum he pledged (with ratification by the Board) that Bowls North pays for one member per club to complete the First Coaching course, a cost of $50 per member. The $50 to be return if the member does not complete the course.

The club/member would have to cover the cost of a Police Check, as this is a requirement of the course
President Tony is to speak to Sport & Rec. regarding the cost of a Police Check.


Rob Panton stated that maybe $500 be taken from Junior Development Budget to assist in covering the cost of the coaches. The Juniors would benefit from the extra coaches being available.
John Webb is to organise with Marie Cleaver a letter to be sent out to all clubs, to select a keen & worthy participant.
Mixed pennant by Lyn Mitchell - read rules for the Mixed Competition to begin early November.

Board Convenor: no report


MPIO: no report



Marketing / Publicity: no report

Club Visits: no report



Youth Policy:
Rob Panton/Brenda Jones

Junior Forum held on Sunday 11th July with 20 members from 9 clubs in attendance.

A Junior Sub (Match) Committee form consisting of 

Rob Panton, Brenda Jones, Kay Comber (Bowls Tas. (North) Development Officer),

Dennis Page, David Simms, Michael Jackson.

A September clinic for juniors will be organised

Coaches Marie Cleaver and George Atkins have offered assistance.

At the forum it was questioned re the Capitation fee for Junior – this is a Bowls Tas. fee.

Rob Panton informed members that there was no competition for the under 25’s this season.
Rob Panton is to organise the BN Junior & under 25’s championship.

Policy/Procedures/By Laws:  no report
Bowls Tasmania by Tony Benneworth:
No more “elite bowlers” they are to be regarded as High Performance players

National Survey has been forwarded to all clubs.
Development Officers – role clarification to be forwarded to regions

National Insurance Brokerage being sourced by Bowls Aust. this may assist Clubs with insurance fees.

Computers in clubs – how many clubs have their own computer? 

Bowls Digest is a new bowls magazine.
A new pair’s game is being design for commercial television to capture a wider audience.
Bowls Tasmania is organising a forum for each region, the forum is being held in conjunction with the Bowls Australia Champion of Champions which is being held at the North Launceston from the 9th- 11th November2010.

The North’s forum will be held on the 9th November at 6.30pm at Kings Meadows Bowls Club; in attendance will be Bowls Australia CEO Neil Dalrymple.

President Tony CONGRATUATED the North Launceston Bowls Club & their greenkeeper, Ray Boutcher on their club being selected as venue to host the Bowls Australia’s Champion of Champions. 

Men’s Afternoon Tea –the onus is on the host club as to whether they will supply afternoon tea, please notify your visiting club as to YES or NO afternoon tea.
Past President by Max Minns: 

Advised the members that there is has a meeting between the Northern Ladies Past Presidents’ Assoc executive & the Men’ Past Presidents to discuss the amalgamation of the Women & Men.
General Business:
Brenda Jones – asked if Pat Spencer’s clearance had been sent to the office – Secretary to check and report to Brenda on findings
Youth Policy addition from Bridport Bowls Club’s proposal to be added to the Policy “poaching of Junior Members”
The next meeting will be held on Monday 9th August 2010 commencing at 6.30 pm at Kings Meadows BC. 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm 
Moved Max Minns 


Minutes dated 7th June 2010 that had been circulated be taken as read and be adopted- seconded Lyn Mitchell             


CARRIED














Moved by Max Minns


That inwards correspondence accepted & outwards be endorsed - seconded by Lyn Mitchell										            


 CARRIED











Moved by Ray Boutcher 


Clearances as agenda be accepted – seconded by Brenda Jones


										CARRIED








Moved Margaret Turner 


That payments for $146.92 as paid be ratified - seconded by Rob Panton 


										CARRIED


Moved Margaret Turner


That the financial report as presented be accepted- seconded by Lyn Mitchell


										CARRIED








Moved Lyn Mitchell  


That Gillian Young resignation be accepted - seconded Brenda Jones	


CARRIED





Moved Margaret Turner 


That Joyce Shaw be appointed as the Board Director to fill the vacancy- seconded Lyn Mitchell


										CARRIED





Moved By Margaret Turner 


That the budget as set out for the season 2010-2010 be adopted – seconded Max Minns





Moved Lyn Mitchell 


That rules for the mixed competition be accepted- seconded Brenda Jones


										CARRIED








Moved John Webb 


That a screen be purchased for the umpires panel- seconded Rob Panton


										CARRIED








Moved Max Minns


That the Board pay of $50 for one representative from each club to complete an approved Bowls Coaching Course- seconded Lyn Mitchell


										CARRIED











